City of Forks
Council Meeting Minutes Regular Session
City Council Chambers
October 9, 2017

CALL TO ORDER AND PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE
Mayor Monohon called the meeting to order at 7:30 p.m. Chief Rowley led the Pledge
of Allegiance.

ROLL CALL

Council members present. Preston, Brager, Ayers, Hillcar, and Mayor Monohon.
Absent: Weissenfels. Staff present: Grafstrom, Clerk/Treasurer, Rowley, Police Chief,
and Fleck, Attorney/Planner. Absent: Bart, Police Administrator and Hampton, Public
Works Director.

MODIFICATIONS/APPROVAL OF AGENDA
Motion to approve the agenda as presented by Brager, second Ayers, motion carried.

PUBLIC COMMENTS

Steve Hopkins, Clallam Transit Operations and Planning Manager spoke about the
delays on Forks routes due to the Highway 101 construction projects. They have
temporarily suspended the 1:30 p.m. trip in order to keep the other trips on time. They
are coordinating with the Olympic National Park. He apologized for the delays and
thanked residents for their understanding.

Joe Soha inquired about the Vacation Rental Draft Ordinance and whether or not there
were any public notifications.

Attorney/Planner Fleck stated that the Planning Commission has been discussing the
ordinance for a few months and that the agenda is published in the newspaper. He
noted that it is listed as a discussion item tonight, so there’s still time to comment.

Chamber of Commerce Executive Director Lissy Andros announced that this week is
Hickory Shirt/Heritage Days. She also announced that the Chamber’s annual Wine &
Cheese event will be November 4™ at the Rainforest Arts Center and will include the
annual “Best of” awards. She noted that the Visitor Information Center is still very busy.

ACTION ITEMS
1. Motion to approve minutes of the Regular Meeting held September 25, 2017 by
Preston, second Brager, motion carried.

2. Motion to approve the manual claim checks numbered 34909, 092517, and 092617
for $26,959.10, payroll checks numbered 34910 through 34926 for $122,341.52 and
claim checks numbered 34927 through 34954 for $35,235.19 by Ayers, second Hillcar,
motion carried.

DISCUSSION ITEMS

1. Washington State Dept. of Fish & Wildlife (WDFW) Elk Population Management
Scott Harris, WDFW Biologist with the Private Lands/Wildlife Conflict Program spoke
about plans to create an elk hunt area around Forks in order to address habituation and
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agricultural damage. They would like some mortality to occur on anterless elk to keep
the herds healthy and productive. It would be a firearm restricted hunt with special
licenses issued for December and January. Attorney/Planner Fleck stated that it would
be necessary to revise city code to utilize the Master Hunter Program. At this time, the
elk hunt area is being presented to the WDFW Commission for approval.

2. Vacation Rental Draft Ordinance

Attorney/Planner Fleck introduced the draft ordinance regarding vacation rentals. The
purpose of the ordinance is to change vacation rentals from a conditional use permit to
an activity permitted outright. This will save the owner approximately $1,500 in permit
and notice publication costs. The goal is to have the ordinance take effect in 2018.
Additional revisions were submitted and will be incorporated in the next draft.

3. Quillayute Airport Rehabilitation Project Timeline

Attorney/Planner Fleck provided an updated timeline for the Quillayute Airport
rehabilitation project. The FAA has approved dividing it into two bid packages. One for
the grubbing and vegetation issues, and one for the runway repair. It is due to be
completed by September 30, 2018.

4. Speed Limit Revisions

Council Member Hillcar stated that he has received positive feedback on use of the
speed trailer. Discussion ensued regarding relocating the trailer more often and which
location would be most beneficial. Chief Rowley reported that he is looking at
converting the trailer to solar power to eliminate the need for bringing it back to City Hall
for recharging.

5. Council Member Reports

Council Member Brager submitted a memo regarding the 2018 budget. He requested
that we devote adequate time in analyzing the Police and Corrections areas in the
budget, to include a comparison of compensation with other jurisdictions.

Attorney/Planner Fleck distributed information regarding comparable jurisdictions for law
enforcement salaries and benefits. This is based upon specific demographic
information of each jurisdiction and is part of union contract negotiations.

Clerk/Treasurer Grafstrom addressed two specific questions in the memo. The staffing
level in the Police Department preliminary budget is approximately five officers and a
chief. Chief Rowley is looking at innovative scheduling and cost saving measures that
will be incorporated in the 2018 budget. Also, the decrease in the Corrections 2017
estimated budget is due to lower staffing levels and overall lower expenses through
August.

Council Member Ayers inquired about a list of available facilities and corresponding
rental fees for the Quillayute Airport. Attorney/Planner Fleck stated that the fees
depend on the use, and rental of the office would be limited by the lack of an approved
sewer system. Council Member Ayers requested an email regarding rental pricing for
the hangar. He also asked about the plans for sidewalk improvements in front of
Leppell's Flowers and whether it will change the parking from diagonal to parallel.
Mayor Monohon will request clarification from Public Works Director Hampton.
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